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Key, Lori

From: Peggy Watson Meinke 
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 2:41 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Agenda 8 - Read at the meeting

It is my request that the VENTURA COUNTY BOS AFFIRM, IN WRITING, THAT THE PEOPLE OF 
VENTURA COUNTY WILL NOT NEED PROOF OF VACCINATION TO DO ANYTHING. 
 
 
Private businesses are NOT above the law and they are PROHIBITED from implementing any such verification 
program as a condition of doing business. 
 
 
I request as a Ventura County citizen that this board Publicly state its opposition to the vaccine passport;  Cancel the 
OTHENA contract which was unlawfully approved; and put businesses on notice that they will be held liable for any 
discrimination of the public based on vaccine status. 
 
 
California Government Code 37100 states that NO county, municipality or legislative body may pass or enforce a law 
that violates the laws of this state or the laws of the United States.  Therefore, it is unlawful, unethical, immoral and 
unthinkable to state that private businesses can require vaccine verification as a condition for conducting business. Is it 
even possible that you are this ignorant of the law? 
 
 
California Civil Code 51 protects our PERSONAL RIGHTS: All persons within the jurisdiction of this state are free and 
equal, and no matter what their sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical condition, genetic 
information, marital status, sexual orientation, citizenship, primary language, or immigration status are entitled to the full 
and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities, privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. 
 
Do what you SWORE to do, protect and uphold the Constitution of the United States and of California! 

  


